
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY545697/4453923

Date: 19 June 2020

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right. On 12 February 2020 we carried out an inspection of this provider, the 
outcome of which was judged to be inadequate with enforcement. We have served a 
Welfare Requirements Notice. This is a legal notice that requires the provider to take the 
actions below within the timescales set out. The provider will be able to give parents further 
information about this.  

Actions needed:  

ensure that all staff have a robust knowledge and understanding of safeguarding procedures 
and know how to respond appropriately if an allegation of abuse is made against a member 
of staff  

ensure that children who require additional help are supported fully to promote their 
development  

take all reasonable steps to make sure children are not exposed to risks, and demonstrate 
how these risks are managed, with particular regard to the use of raw jelly in children's play 
activities  

ensure that all staff have a clear understanding of their roles and responsibilities so that 
they can support children's learning and welfare effectively  

ensure all staff receive induction training that helps them to understand their roles and 
responsibilities and includes information about safeguarding and child protection  

ensure the setting's recruitment procedure is followed robustly to ensure all staff are 
suitable for their role  

by 19 March 2020.  

A visit was completed on 20 July 2020 and it was established that the actions have been 
met.  



The provider is still registered with Ofsted.  
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